Minutes-Board of Town Trustees
STATE OF ILLINOIS,
DeWitt County, 
Township of Clintonia

The Board of the Town Trustees met at the office of the Town Clerk at 9180 Township Road on April 18, 2023.

Present:  Trustees:  John Baker, Paul Nothnagel, Bob Thomas, Clerk: Debra Coale, Assessor:  Lindy Jackson, Highway Commissioner:  Tom Cooper, Ron Ferguson, Larry Winebrinner and Supervisor: Lori Evans, acting as the chairman, the following business was transacted:

The Chairman called the meeting to order at 9:03 am.  Roll call was taken with members present listed above. 

Public Comment:  None

The claims were examined and discussed for March 17, 2023 through April 12, 2023.  John Baker moved to approve the audited bills and Paul Nothnagel seconded the motion.  Roll Call vote taken, all yes, motion carried. 

The Clerk Debra Coale read the minutes from the March 21, 2023 Board Meeting.  Lori Evans made a motion to approve the minutes after a change is made under New Business from motion to approve the agenda to motion to approve the change of budget and Bob Thomas seconded the motion.  Vote taken, all ayes, motion carried.

Supervisors Report:
The Decennial Committee will meet following the adjournment of Township Meeting.
Lori Evans said she talked with Rochelle at Save Moore Accounting, who does our payroll, about them moving their office. They have not found a location in Clinton so may be going to Heyworth or Bloomington.  It would mean more mileage and time for Lori to transport the USB Drive back and forth. Just wanted the Trustees to know.
Lori is still working on the budget, Audit and Decennial Report.


Highway Commissioners Report:  
Tom Cooper reported that culvert extensions are being done.  They will start oiling the roads in June and spraying around roadways. There is nothing new to report on the bridge work.


Assessor’s Report:

Lindy Jackson got the books from the county to write in the new properties, additions and permits that have come in.  It is due in July.

Unfinished Business:  
Lori Evans has received 3 cemetery estimates for Weaver, McGraw and Mills Cemeteries.  She gave the Trustees a copy to review.  Paul Nothnagel made a motion to put the approval of the cemetery repairs in the Budget and John Baker 2nd the motion.  Roll call vote taken:  John Baker-Yes, Paul Nothnagel-Yes, Bob Thomas-Yes and Lori Evans-Yes.  The motion carried.

New Business:  None

Closed Session:  None

Adjournment:
Paul Nothnagel moved to adjourn the meeting and Bob Thomas seconded the motion.  Vote taken, all ayes, motion carried.  The Chairman adjourned the meeting at 9:40 am. 


The next regular meeting is Tuesday, May 16, 2023 at 9:00 am.  


______________________________                               _____________________________ 
                                                                                                 Supervisor

______________________________


______________________________                                _____________________________
                                                                                                  Clerk

______________________________

